HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

November 20, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Charlie Fridal, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, and Bev Daws. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler and Water Clerk I Deb Larson.  Roll was called.

Bev Daws moved the approval of the agenda. Charlie Fridal seconded.  Motion Carried.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the consent agenda: October 2012 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Gary Casady seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Move Meter Funds to Capital Equipment Funds
Deb Larson explained to the board that she wanted to move the extra funds in Meter Deposit Operations to Capital Equipment Funds because the Water Department will eventually have to replace the generators at all the wells. Charlie Fridal made a motion to transfer $30,000.00 from Meter Deposit Operations to Capital Equipment Funds.
Charlie Fridal made motion to pass Resolution 26-12 Move Meter Funds to Capital Equipment Funds. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.

AYES: Charlie Fridal, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Bev Daws
NAYES: None

ABSENT: None
RESOLUTION 26-12 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Carl Ransford told the board that the Well #5 site was all cleaned up and completed. 

Carl Ransford explained that Tower #1 should be painted by November 30, 2012. Utility Service Co. said they still had to do the cheese cloth test before they could disinfect the tower and test it before putting water back in. On December 3, 2012 Iowa Wireless and Cedar Rapids Repeater will be allowed to put their antennas back on Tower #1. 
Carl Ransford said that Marty Recker talked to Ultra Lawn to look at the yards along E. Clark Street where we installed a new water main back in 2010. Some of the yards haven’t come back very well and wanted to get a professional opinion on what to do.  Ultra Lawn said for $758.00, they would come in the spring to aerate it and replant the grass seed. 

Carl Ransford told the board there would be a Coffee with the Council on Tuesday, the 27th of November at the Iron Plant. Everyone was welcome to come. 

The board had a discussion about outside irrigation meters. 

Gary Casady brought in pictures of the Well #4 site. Board member had a discussion about the pictures.

Troy Andersen asked if $157,000.00 for Well #5 included any expenses. Deb Larson told him no, that was just the amount received for the property and any extra expenses such as plugging the well and cleanup was not taken out.

Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:32 pm. Gary Casady seconded.  Motion carried.

                                                                          
                           __________________________




                
                                         Chairperson, Patrick White
ATTEST:
__________________________

Debra Larson, Water Clerk I
